NOTICE OF TITLE V PERMIT RENEWAL AND MINOR
MODIFICATION — PRELIMINARY DETERMINATION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Calnev Pipe Line, LLC, located at 34277 Daggett-Yermo Road,
Daggett, CA 92397, has applied for renewal and Minor Modification of their current Federal
Operating Permit pursuant to the provisions of Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District
(MDAQMD) Regulation XIl. Applicant operates a bulk fuel terminal which receives gasoline and
diesel fuel via pipeline from various petroleum refineries and operates bulk loading stations to
transfer product into tanker trucks for distribution to various gasoline dispensing stations.
Applicant proposes update of permit conditions to reflect this facility opting to utilize the
provision to comply with the inspection requirements of 40 CFR Part 63, Subpart WW as a
means of compliance with the requirements of 40 CFR Part 60, Subpart Kb as part of the Minor
Modification.

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS: Interested persons are invited to submit written comments and/or
other documents regarding the terms and conditions of the proposed renewal and Minor
Modification of Calnev Pipe Line, LLC's Federal Operating Permit. If you submit written
comments, you may also request a public hearing on the proposed issuance of the Federal
Operating Permit. To be considered, comments, documents and requests for public hearing
must be submitted no later than 5:00 P.M. on Monday, July 15, 2024 to the MDAQMD,
Attention: Samantha Lopez at the address listed below.

PETITION FOR REVIEW: Federal Operating Permits are also subject to review and approval by
the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA). If EPA has not objected to the
proposed title V permit during its 45-day review period, the public may petition EPA to object
to the proposed Title V permit within 60 days of expiration of EPA’s review period. Any such
petition must be based on objections that were raised with reasonable specificity during the
public comment period unless the petitioner demonstrates either that it was impracticable to
raise such objections within the comment period or that the grounds for the objection arose
after the comment period. The petitioner shall provide a copy of such petition to the permitting
authority and the applicant/permittee. EPA’s website contains more information on petitions,
including instructions for submitting a petition and the required content of petitions:
https://www.epa.gov/title-v-operating-permits/title-v-petitions

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS: The proposed Federal Operating Permit, as well as the
application and other supporting documentation are available for review at the MDAQMD
offices, 14306 Park Avenue, Victorville, CA 92392. In addition, these documents are available on
the MDAQMD website and can be viewed at following link:
https://www.mdagmd.ca.gov/permitting/public-notices-advisories/public-notices-permitting
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Please contact Samantha Lopez, Air Quality Engineer, at the address herein, or via phone at
(760) 245-1661, extension 5050, or via email at slopez@mdagmd.ca.gov for additional
questions pertaining to this action and/or corresponding documents.

*Traduccidon en espaiiol esta disponible por solicitud. Por favor llame: (760) 245-1661*

Sheri Haggard

Engineering Manager

Mojave Desert Air Quality Management District
14306 Park Avenue, Victorville, CA 92392
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